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Please recycle

this paper

Imperial Point Association
Incorporating Coral Highlands, Westfield and Colonial Ridge

We are now on instagram. Check us
out at ImperialPointNeighborhood

Find us on

Facebook
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It’s time to become a member for 2023
The goal of our civic association is to make Imperial Point an even greater place for all of us to 

live. With increased membership, we can accomplish more! This is a voluntary, not-for-profit civic 
association. Everyone is a volunteer and there are no assessments. Your contributions support 
neighborhood beautification and safety efforts as well as our communications (via newsletter, 

website, social media) and neighborhood events.

SAVE THE DATE:FALL HARVESTOCTOBER 21ST11AM-2PM

Please make checks payable to Imperial Point Association, Inc.
Credit Card & PayPal payments can be made online at

www.imperialpoint.org

MEMBERSHIP BENEFITS: 
•	 Increased Safety
•	 Legislative Protection
•	 Neighborhood Beautification

•	 Social Events
•	 Neighborhood 	
	 Yard Sales

JOIN TODAY

And help make Imperial 

Point the best community 

in Fort Lauderdale!

Membership Options, Check One:

     Platinum Sponsor $100
Admission to all events
Commemorative Brick included

 
     Gold Sponsor $75
Admission to all events
Newsletter recognition

 
     Bronze Sponsor $50
Admission to all events

I would like to contribute an 
extra $___ this year to help 
with events like Spring Fling, 
Fall Harvest Picnic, Winter 
in the Park & Neighborhood 
Improvement.
Your comments are 
appreciated! What will most 
improve our neighborhood?

_______________________________

_______________________________

_______________________________

First Name:  ________________________________  Last Name: __________________________________

First Name:  ________________________________  Last Name: __________________________________

Address:  ____________________________________________________________________________________

Phone: __________________________________ Alt.Phone : __________________________________

Email: _______________________________________________________________________________________

Imperial Point Association
6278 North Federal Hwy., PMB 321,
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33308-8916

ANNUAL ASSOCIATION
MEMBERSHIPS NOW DUE
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Imperial Point Association Mailing address:
PMB 321, 6278 N.Federal Highway, Ft Lauderdale, FL 33308-1916RESPONSIBLE PET OWNERSHIP

Pets can become one of our best friends and provide us with companionship.  They may even help us with disabilities.  
Responsible pet ownership includes many responsibilities that should be taken into consideration when deciding to 
adopt a pet. 

The Bare Necessities
Responsible pet owners provide the basic necessities of life for their pets: food, water, shelter and training.  

Health Care
Health care is an important responsibility that involves keeping healthy pets healthy and making sick pets better. 
Feeding a nutritious diet on a regular schedule and providing clean water are fundamental to your pet’s good health.  
It’s important that your pet have adequate bathroom opportunities. That means you (or a substitute dog walker) 
should be available at appropriate times.
Exercise is another important part of preventive care that helps maintain a healthy body weight.  Exercise is good 
physically and mentally.  Lack of exercise can lead to obesity, and overweight dogs have more medical problems and 
shorter life spans than their leaner friends. 
Preventive medicine also includes warding off potential health threats such as infections and parasites. Your 
veterinarian should immunize your pet against diseases such as Rabies, Distemper, Adenovirus, Parvovirus, 
Leptospirosis, Bordetella, Influenza, Leukemia, etc. and keep up with booster shots to maintain that immunity. 
Keeping your pet parasite-free is easy due to the many convenient forms of preventatives available. Your pet will 
need routine protection against heartworms, intestinal parasites, fleas, mites, and ticks.  Since prevalence varies with 
location -- ask your veterinarian which parasites and infectious diseases pose the most risk to your pet and the best 
way to prevent them.

One of the most important aspects of responsible pet ownership is having your pet neutered or spayed. 
Responsible owners can do their part to control pet overpopulation by having their pet spayed or neutered.

Training
It is important to train your pet to keep them safe and happy. There are many programs to help you along the way. 
Teaching your pet the simple commands of sit and stay can be a game changer.  Remember the most important 
thing you can do to avoid undesirable behavior is to supervise your new pet. 

Quality of Life
You provide your pet with the necessities of life, good medical care, and protect them from danger.  In addition to 

health and safety, your pet needs love and 
attention. Your pet deserves a good quality 
of life, playing a game of tag, walking in the 
sunshine and snuggles next to you on the 
couch.

Preparing                                                                                          
A pet is a long term commitment. Hopefully 
he or she will be part of your family for 
many years. Before you commit to caring 
for a pet, think about your ability to fulfill 
these responsibilities.   Carefully consider 
your lifestyle, family situation, and your 
financial situation.  Pets (even “free” ones) 
have financial obligations which continue 
for the life of your pet.

If you are considering adding a new pet to 
your home or have any questions, please 
call us or stop by.
Happy Hunting for your new pet!
Dr. Douglas Thieme and the Staff at Seiler 
Animal Hospital                                         
5800 N. Federal Highway, Fort Lauderdale, 
Florida 33308 (954) 491-1222
www.SeilerAnimalHospital.com                                                                                                                          
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Imperial Point Association Mailing address:
PMB 321, 6278 N.Federal Highway, Ft Lauderdale, FL 33308-1916RESPONSIBLE PET OWNERSHIP

OFFICERS:

President/Advertising	 Betty Shelley	 954.938.9230	 BJShelley5@gmail.com

Vice President	 John Watt	 954-931-4795	 JWatt288@gmail.com	

Treasurer	 Lorraine Verano	 954-261-3740	 imperialpointtreasurer@gmail.com

Corresponding Secretary	 OPEN	

Recording Secretary	 Sue Fuhr	 954-776-6770	

Directors

Newsletter Editor	 Carolyn Mariani		  carolynkretchman@yahoo.com

Events	 OPEN	

Executive Airport	 Dave Ash 	 954-249-4228

Public Relations	 John Watt	 954-931-4795

Neighborhood Improvements	 Ralph Zeltman	 954-771-9838

Director/Neighborhood Issues	 Drew Pickens	 954 249 9618	

Director	 John Bridgman 	 954-646-3300

Director/Home of the month	 James Weber	 954-376-0169	 jjweber55@gmail.com

Director	 Ediany Carbon	 954-494-0352	 edianycarbon@gmail.com

Green Your Routine Representitive	 Terry Deloney		  td6799@verizon.net	 	

Neighborhood Membership 	 Steve Hickman 	 954-492-4080	 stevehickman48@gmail.com

954-938-9230954-629-7876

EITHER NUMBER:

Newsletter Delivery If you find a vehicle parked on the side of the roadway and it has the special 
IPA parking permit on the dashboard, please allow the vehicle to remain there for 15 to 30 min-
utes so newsletter delivery can be completed much more quickly. Thank you for your coopera-
tion.

10% discount for three or more ads. Payment is due in full at time of placement of ad (prior to printing). We 
are a volunteer organization. We pride ourselves in assembling and promoting the finest community news-
paper possible. Should an error occur or an omission take place, our policy for making correction/restitution 
will be the following: when a “camera ready” advertisement is to be printed in exchange for remuneration 
to the Association, we will, at the Advertiser’s request, (A) rerun the advertisement in the following issue 
free of charge, or (B) refund the Advertiser the cost of the advertisement. Other contents published in the 
newsletter that may contain errors or omissions will be corrected in the following issue.

The deadline for advertising in the OCTOBER/NOVEMBER issue is SEPT 15, 2023.
Contact Betty at 954.938.9230.
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORSVISIT IMPERIAL SQUARE THIS SUMMER SEASON!

Visit your neighborhood business at 
Imperial Square this summer where you 
will find everything you need close to 
home. Get ready for summer at IN SYNC 
HAIR AND BODY WORKS which offers a full-
service hair, nails and body works spa 
menu, including permanent eyeliner and 
microblading services. Shop for fun and 
trendy summer outfits at VIRGILIUS MEN’S 
AND WOMEN’S APPAREL. Virgilius will also 
provide personal shopping services and 
tailoring.

If you are a music aficionado, drop by 
RADIO-ACTIVE RECORDS, a full-service 
music shop offering recorded music in a 
variety of formats, and peruse their large 
selection of vinyl records, CDs, cassettes 
and 8-tracks.

Update your kitchen or bath with the help 

of MELTINI KITCHEN & BATH. Visit their showroom to see what is new! Give your home a litter refresher with hand-
crafted lampshades from ALLURE SHADES. 

Try SOBA ASIAN NOODLES’ creative and delicious soba and ramen noodle dishes. TEEJAY THAI SUSHI AND LOUNGE offers 
a wide selection of Thai and Japanese menu items which never disappoint. Visit PANERA BREAD for the return of the 
summer seasonal favorite, the strawberry poppyseed salad! 

Enjoy a refreshing treat at UNCLE LOUIE G’s ITALIAN ICES AND ICE CREAM, with its selection of over 80 fresh flavors 
of Italian ice and ice cream, as well as slushies, milkshakes, sundaes, floats and custom ice cream cakes. Visit EDIBLE 
ARRANGEMENTS for weekly smoothie and fro-yo specials. Edible Arrangements’ summer-themed bouquets are perfect 
treats for summer pool parties and get-togethers. 

Find relaxation at STRETCH ZONE. You will become stretch reflexible with their specialized stretch method. Get ready 
for the summer at THE FITNESS CLINIC, a fully equipped small gym alternative to the big gym atmosphere. Make an 
appointment at CLEAR CHOICE PHYSICAL THERAPY for a one-on-one therapy session to keep you moving this holiday 
season. Improve your health at BRICKELL CHIROPRACTIC CENTER in an effort to reduce pain and illness.  

Better hearing and a better quality of life can be yours with the help of the professional at HEARUSA. Rediscover 
health and wellness at DR. G’s PHARMACY AND URGENT CARE where you will find medical professionals in several areas 
of healthcare. Keep an eye out for the grand opening of a new optical shop at Imperial Square.

We welcome our new tenant, GAINZA LAW GROUP, who specialize in personal injury, family law and immigration. 
LAMACCHIA REALTY will work tirelessly to ensure that your home buying, selling or renting process goes smoothly 
and efficiently. MY TITLE GUY offers a full range of escrow and title services for buyers, sellers, REALTORS®, lenders, 
mortgage brokers, home builders, and real estate developers. STATE FARM INSURANCE AGENT, Danny Fernandez, offers 
comprehensive insurance coverage, including auto, home, property, business, life, health and pet, and banking, 
mutual fund and annuity products. 

Retail and office space is available for lease at Imperial Square. 
Please contact us for more leasing information at 954-771-6868. 
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS

• Custom Home Construction

• Extensions & Additions

• Kitchens & Bathrooms 

• Plumbing & Electrical

• Windows & Doors

We
custom
build...
to your
needs!

INVEST 
with us in your 
home today!

Greg Beach, President

954.275.3585
www.RenovateWithUs.com

Improving 
Imperial Point 

since 2004! 
Licensed & Insured CBC#1252899

brochures
menus

logo design
business cards

flyers, ads

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
Broward Health Imperial Point Hospital 
Auxiliary is looking for volunteers who 

can help to bring smiles  to patients’ faces 
and lend a helping hand to someone’s 

life. If you are interested in volunteering 
please call Gene Cordes at 954-882-0244. 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGECALENDARS
Farmer’s MarketEvery Thursday10 AM - 3 PM

Info duefor nextNewsletter!
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YARD WASTE

Starlight Musical 
Holiday Park

7-10 PM

Council of Civic
Association 6:30
YMCA Sistrunk

Board Meeting 
6:30 BHIP

Starlight Musical 
Holiday Park

7-10 PM

Summer Jazz
Concert Mills Pond 

Park 7-11 PM

Labor Day
Butterfly Count

Grandparents 
Day

Patriot Day Rosh Hashanah

 Citizenship Day First Day of 
Autumn

Yom Kippur
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Dear Neighbors,

I hope you are all enjoying a Florida summer, even though it is hotter than usual. Some of our friends and families up 
north are feeling some of these same hot days that they are not accustomed to having.

I was just up at the Butterfly Gardens doing some trimming. It made me think, do all of you know we have Butterfly 
Gardens at the Entrance? This has been a wonderful project and we participate with the County with our Butterfly 
Count each quarter. Some of our neighbors also participate. I encourage you to take a walk and visit the butterflies. 
Also, please think about joining us the next time we have a City Work Day as that is where we do a lot of trimming, 
planting and picking up rubbish. We do have some fun though and it’s a good way to meet neighbors that you hadn’t 
met before. 

I will be sure to advise you on the next date.

I was very pleased this week when I visited the Little Book House in the Park. Some of you have been bringing some 
great books to share. Thanks for helping out with this great project.

As always, I ask you to please support the Farmer’s Market every Thursday from 10-3PM.

Please protect yourself, stay cool and drink lots of water. Have fun and look forward to 
Fall. 

Cheers, Betty

Happy Beginning of the School Year

Happy Grandparents Day

Happy Rosh Hashanah

Happy Yom Kipper

Betty Shelley

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

The membership raffle winneris Susan AllegriShe won a $75 Gift Card for
Black Rock Restaurant. Congrats!JOIN TODAY FOR YOURCHANCE TO WIN!All current members are eligible to win!Celebration Brick WInners:

Barbara Abrams andJohn Dulfer & Shung Chen
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2023 Estimate of Taxable Values 
 
The preliminary 2023 property values have posted on our website at web.bcpa.net. 
Florida Statutes require our office use January 1 as the date of assessment each year.  
Our office must consider changes in market conditions – up or down – when developing 
the Just/Market Values each year.  The 2023 Just Values are based on the market data 
from January 1, 2023 back through January 2, 2022.  If you purchased your property in 
2023, your 2023 purchase price along with comparable market data from 2023 will be 
used in setting your property’s 2024 Just Value.  Our office will mail the 2023 TRIM 
(proposed tax) Notices to all Broward property owners in mid-August.  This notice will 
show your property’s 2023 Just Value, Assessed/Save Our Homes Value, all tax-saving 
exemptions you are receiving, and the proposed tax rates as set by the various taxing 
authorities.   
 
Quarterly Tax Payment Installment Plan  
 
While the Property Appraiser’s Office does not set or collect taxes, our office receives 
many calls from residents inquiring about installment tax bills and their recently approved 
exemptions.  Broward County’s Records, Taxes & Treasury Division is responsible for the 
billing and collecting of property taxes. 
 
For property owners on the 2023 installment payment plan, the first two installment 
payments (June 2023 and September 2023) are based on the previous (2022) tax year. 
This means residents who have been approved for 2023 Homestead Exemption or other 
exemptions will not see these 2023 exemptions on either the June or September 
installment bills. The final two installment bills (December 2023 and March 2024) will be 
adjusted to include any 2023 exemptions or changes to the property’s taxable value. The 
deadline to apply for Broward County’s Installment Payment Plan was May 1, 2023. 
Should you have any questions regarding the payment of property taxes, the Tax 
Collector’s Office can be reached at 954.831.4000 or by email to revenue@broward.org. 
 
If my office can ever be of assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me directly 
at martykiar@bcpa.net. 
 
Take care, 

    
Marty Kiar, JD, CFA 
Broward County Property Appraiser 

EDIANY CARBON
REALTOR®

954-494-0352
edianycarbon@gmail.com

SELLING?
BUYING?

RENTING?
Please call me, your

Imperial Point Resident - Realtor

JOHN HERBST,
CITY COMMISSIONER

Hello District 1 Neighbors!

We are currently experiencing the 2023 hurricane 
season, which runs from June 1st through November 
30th. Water temperatures have been recorded at 
higher than usual numbers and NOAA is forecasting 
(70% certainty) that there will be 17 named storms 
(winds 39 mph or higher) this season. Of those 
storms, 5-9 are expected to become hurricanes, and 
1-4 are predicted to develop into major hurricanes.
Please be prepared and do not wait for a storm to 
develop before undertaking storm preparations to 
protect your family, home and yourself. Create a 
hurricane supply kit now. Kits may include:

• 3-5 days of nonperishable, ready to eat food

• 3-5 days of water (1 gallon per person per day)

• Battery powered flashlight

• First-Aid kit

• Reserve of prescription medications

Stay informed and receive emergency alerts from 
the City by signing up at www.fortlauderdale.gov/
alertftl .

Let’s all stay safe and be prepared this 2023 hurricane 
season.

John C Herbst, City Commissioner

Imperial Point
Neighborhood
Offical Page

Imperial Point
Neighborhood
Association
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the Just/Market Values each year.  The 2023 Just Values are based on the market data 
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2023, your 2023 purchase price along with comparable market data from 2023 will be 
used in setting your property’s 2024 Just Value.  Our office will mail the 2023 TRIM 
(proposed tax) Notices to all Broward property owners in mid-August.  This notice will 
show your property’s 2023 Just Value, Assessed/Save Our Homes Value, all tax-saving 
exemptions you are receiving, and the proposed tax rates as set by the various taxing 
authorities.   
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While the Property Appraiser’s Office does not set or collect taxes, our office receives 
many calls from residents inquiring about installment tax bills and their recently approved 
exemptions.  Broward County’s Records, Taxes & Treasury Division is responsible for the 
billing and collecting of property taxes. 
 
For property owners on the 2023 installment payment plan, the first two installment 
payments (June 2023 and September 2023) are based on the previous (2022) tax year. 
This means residents who have been approved for 2023 Homestead Exemption or other 
exemptions will not see these 2023 exemptions on either the June or September 
installment bills. The final two installment bills (December 2023 and March 2024) will be 
adjusted to include any 2023 exemptions or changes to the property’s taxable value. The 
deadline to apply for Broward County’s Installment Payment Plan was May 1, 2023. 
Should you have any questions regarding the payment of property taxes, the Tax 
Collector’s Office can be reached at 954.831.4000 or by email to revenue@broward.org. 
 
If my office can ever be of assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me directly 
at martykiar@bcpa.net. 
 
Take care, 

    
Marty Kiar, JD, CFA 
Broward County Property Appraiser 

The   Broward   County   Property   Appraiser’s   Office   mails   the   TRIM   (proposed   tax)   Notices   in August of each 
year. This is NOT a tax bill but shows your property’s 2023 Just/Market Value, exemptions, and proposed taxes as set 
by the various taxing authorities. The TRIM Notice is your opportunity to review your 2023 Just Value and ensure you 
are receiving all the tax-saving exemptions you are eligible for. 

Florida Statutes require our office use January 1 as the date of assessment each year.  The 2023 Just Values are based 
on the market data from 2022 with January 1, 2023, as the date ofassessment.   Our   office   must   consider   changes   
in   market   conditions   –   up   or   down   –  when developing the Just/Market Values each year. 

The Property Appraiser’s Office does  	 not   set or collect property taxes. If you have questions about the proposed 
tax rates, the contact information and public hearing dates for the individual taxing authorities are listed to the right 
of each agency name on the TRIM Notice.

I Recently Applied for Homestead Exemption–Why Is It Not Showing on My TRIM Notice?
Florida Statutes require our office use January 1 as the date of assessment and to determine exemption eligibility  
each year. If you purchased your home  after January 1, 2023, you are eligible for 2024 Homestead Exemption.   The 
2024 exemptions will show online in December and be included for the 2024 tax year.

I Had Homestead Exemption Last Year - Where Did My Exemptions Go This Year?
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Marty Kiar, JD, CFA 
Broward County Property Appraiser 

2023 TRIM NOTICES

If you purchased your home in 2022, you may have “inherited” the 
previous owner’s exemption last year. These 2022 exemptions 
were removed at the end of 2022, so are no longer showing on 
your TRIM Notice for tax year 2023. Fortunately, you can still late 
file for 2023 Homestead and  any  other   exemptions   you  may  
qualify   for   until   September   18,   2023.    To  apply   online, 
please visit our website at
https://web.bcpa.net/bcpaclient/#/Homestead
or scan the QR code on the right

I Am a Senior Citizen – Why Isn’t the Senior Exemption Showing?
The Senior Exemption is both an age and income-based exemption that is not automatically applied to a property 
because of the income requirement.  To be eligible for this exemption, an applicant must be age 65 or older as 
of January 1, 2023 and have an adjusted household gross income for 2022 not exceeding $35,167. If you believe 
you qualify for this additional exemption, you can still late file until September 18, 2023. To review the exemption 
requirements and to apply       for       this       exemption,       please       go       to       our       website       at 
https://web.bcpa.net/bcpaclient/#/SeniorExemption

If my office can ever be of assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me directly at martykiar@bcpa.net.

Take care,
 		

	
Marty Kiar, CFA
Broward County Property Appraiser
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Dear Imperial Point Neighbors, 
Fall is just around the corner, which hopefully means a slight drop in weather to relieve us from the intense summer heat. 
August and September are the height of hurricane season; therefore, please remain on alert for any weather events that 
may come our way and stay prepared. Additionally, as students return to school this fall, please remain vigilant on our roads. 

Economic Engines Update
Port Everglades

visit www.ImperialPoint.org for more info10

COMMISSIONER LAMAR FISHER

Dear Imperial Point Neighbors, 
Since our last article submission, the County Commission has bestowed on me the duties of being your Broward County 
Mayor for 2023. I’m honored to serve as your Broward County Mayor, and I look forward to working with all in our community 
as we continue to move our County forward. Although I’ve assumed the mayoral position, I will continue to advocate for the 
needs of the residents of District 4. 

Regional Communication 911 System Update
There has been a lot of media attention on the County’s Regional Communication 911 system. To provide residents insight 
on the ongoing discussions it is important to understand the history of the system. In 2002, the voters approved a Charter 
change requiring a Regional Communications Systems that facilitates closest unit response. A governance structure was 
formed, which include all municipal stake holders including Police Chiefs and Fire Chiefs. This approach provided for the 
consolidation of the entire system which resulted in 79% reduction of call transfer. Therefore, getting you (the caller) the 
appropriate help when there is an emergency in a much faster fashion. In 2017 and 2018, our County suffered two very horrific 
tragedies, the shooting at the Airport and the MSD tragedy, which led to a major focus on our regional system. Over the next 
couple years, the Board made significant improvements to the technology of our regional system. With over $78 million of 
investment, this state-of-the-art system is the latest and greatest. 

As you may have read, Broward County is in charge of the technological side of our regional communication system. Broward 
Sheriff’s Office (BSO) is in charge of managing the staff (call takers and dispatchers). In May 2022 the Board provided additional 
funding to the Sheriff for personnel, as we were made aware of the vacancies. BSO has confirmed that the vacancies have 
decreased dramatically. In January of 2023, the Board held a workshop to discuss next steps regarding the agreement for BSO 
to continue managing staff or if this function should be under Broward County Government. The Board came to a consensus 
that we should continue working with BSO. 

The main takeaway is that the County Commission, County Administration and BSO’s number one priority is public safety, and 
we are doing everything in our power to make sure our residents feel and are safe. We continue to make improvements and 
ask residents to familiarize themselves with public safety numbers in your community. 

1. When you have an emergency call 911,

2. When a crime has been committed but you are 
not in immediate danger, call the non-emergency 
number 954-764-4357,

3. For any other inquires call your local police
department, which in the City of Fort Lauderdale
that is 954-828-5700.
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PHOTOS FROM WINTER IN THE PARK

What a joy to watch the Irish Dancers, with dancers of all ages!

We look forward to other Events in the Park. 

The Board of County Commissioners recently moved forward 
with the design for the Port Bypass Road. This project is 
expected to alleviate traffic along Federal Highway and 17th 
Street in Fort Lauderdale. This will be very helpful especially as 
the Convention Center expansion and Headquarters Hotel will 
also be completed around the same time. For more information 
on this capital improvement project and others, visit Broward.
org/BCEngineering/Pages/CapitalProjectsPublicInvolvement. 
Link to proposed design video: vimeo.com/835447042 

Additionally, Port Everglades announced the return of Crystal 
Cruises. The cruise line will begin homeporting from Port 
Everglades in November 2024, with the newly refurbished 
Crystal Serenity. The first sailing will be July 31, 2023, out of 
Marseille. The brand will announce its 2025 itineraries later 
this year and will include Port Everglades for South Florida 
turnaround days. For more information on everything that is 
going on at the Port, visit PortEverglades.net.  

Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport (FLL)
Our wonderful airport continues to upgrade many public 
art displays throughout its terminals, including paintings, 
photographs, sculptures, mosaic and terrazzo floors, and 
video, light, and sound artworks. Art exhibitions featuring 
local artists, youth, and airport employees throughout the 
airport, is a wonderful feature that travelers can enjoy. Most 
recently, FLL in partnership with the Broward Cultural Division, 
announced the latest Terminal 2 Art Gallery exhibition 
featuring the work of Miami-based artist Jennifer Printz. 
Check out FLL’s Public Art Map for a full list of art installations 
throughout the airport. Additionally, visit Broward.org/
Airport for more airport-related information. 

Additional Resources:
•	 Libraries: Broward.org/Library
•	 Business Assistance: Broward.org/EconDev 
•	 Broward’s Official Hurricane Site:
	 Broward.org/Hurricane

•	 Parks: Broward.org/Parks
•	 Mosquito Control Services: Broward.org/Mosquito
•	 Fort Lauderdale International Airport: Broward.org/Airport 
•	 Port Everglades: PortEverglades.net
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LAMAR FISHER CONTINUED...

Recent Road Improvement Projects in District 4
Fort Lauderdale- Broward County’s Highway and 
Bridge Maintenance Division has performed minor 
drainage repairs on NE 62nd Street between NE 18th 
Avenue to NE 20th Way in Fort Lauderdale during the 
summer break. This is the initial phase of the project 
which is concentrated around Pine Crest High School. 
The work started late June and should be substantially 
completed by August 18, 2023, barring any unforeseen 
conditions and/or weather delays. For questions, 
residents may contact the Highway and Bridge 
Maintenance Division at 954-357-6040.

As always, I am truly thankful to serve you and 
Commission District 4 and everyone in Broward County 
as your Mayor. If I can ever be of assistance, please 
contact me at 954-357-7004 or LFisher@broward.org. 
Also, follow me (@LamarPFisher) on Twitter and on 
Facebook.

Lamar P. Fisher
Broward County Mayor
Commission District 4
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FROM THE DESK OF DEAN TRANTALIS
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FORT LAUDERDALE FOCUSES EFFORTS TO TACKLE
NEED FOR MORE AFFORDABLE HOUSING

The long-awaited renovation of Fort Lauderdale’s aquatic center has opened to the 
public and is already drawing international attention. The prince and princess of Monaco 
joined local officials for a special celebration ahead of the grand opening that occurred 
at the end of January. 

It was a true honor to have Prince Albert II and Princess Charlene tour the facility and 
see the new state-of-the-art competition pools and one of the tallest dive towers in the 
world. Their visit is the beginning of a new era of international acclaim for the facility, 
which is also home to the International Swimming Hall of Fame. 

The prince and princess have a keen interest in the aquatic center and museum. Prince 
Albert is a 2011 gold medallion honoree at ISHOF for his promotion of swimming, and 
Princess Charlene is a former Olympic swimmer who has founded a charity to teach 
children to swim. The prince’s uncle, Jack Kelly Jr., served as ISHOF president from 
1981 to 1984, and his aunt, Mary Freeman Spitzer was an Olympic swimmer and ISHOF 
honoree. 

The renovation not only provides a significantly improved place for local residents to use, it is expected to restore Fort 
Lauderdale as a premier destination for competitive swimming and diving. While the prince and princess were visiting, 
collegiate teams from around the country were already using the pools for winter practice. 

Before it closed for reconstruction, the aquatic center had been home to numerous international and national 
competitions and exhibitions, with many competitive and Olympic swimmer and divers training there. The complex’s 
legacy includes the Annual College Swim Forum, U.S. National Swimming Championships, YMCA National Swimming & 
Diving Championships, U.S. Masters National Swimming Championships, NCAA National Water Polo Championships and 
the FINA/U.S. International Diving Invitational. 

The city awarded a contract four years ago to rebuild the center. The signature feature is the 27-meter dive tower 
with nine platform levels – the first permanent 27-meter dive tower in the Western Hemisphere. The tower has already 
earned a top architectural design award for its iconic sculptural form.

The old 50-meter main competition pool was removed and replaced with a fully FINA compliant pool that is 53 meters 
by 25 meters with 10 lanes. The 50-meter training pool was repaired with new surfacing and gutters. 

The city installed a new filtration system, pumps and chlorination system and raised and resurfaced the pool decks to 
allow deeper pool depths for competition-level use. 

The project also included new grandstands, locker rooms, stadium lighting and restrooms. In the coming months, I 
hope the city will finalize a deal with the Hall of Fame that will reimagine their part of the complex into a contemporary, 
high-end facility that will create a signature look and feel for the entire site. 

At its heart, the aquatic center remains a place available to families for lap swimming and diving, helping make the 
sports and water activities part of life for young and old alike. 

This project has been part of the city’s ongoing efforts to expand amenities for our residents. 

We built the DRV PNK Stadium and brought major-league soccer to town. With the help of the Florida Panthers hockey 
team, we are renovating War Memorial Auditorium into a modern event venue that will also have ice rinks available to 
the public and team use. We’ve expanded parks and recreation offerings with a just-signed agreement to create a major 
pickleball complex, plans to build an arts park and cultural center downtown and upgrades to neighborhood parks 
across the city through our parks bond program. 

Fort Lauderdale is truly a great place to live and work and is gaining attention around the world for this great quality 
of life. 

Sincerely,

Dean

Imperial Point Association - February / March 2023 23

CERVICAL HEALTH 

Cervical Cancer is the fourth most common cancer among 
women in the world, according to the World Health Organization.  
Cervical Cancer can be prevented by HPV vaccinations and 
routine cervical screening tests.  Residents can ask their doctor 
about HPV vaccine or contact DOH-Broward.  DOH-Broward also 
offers free pap tests for eligible clients.

According to the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) almost all 
cervical cancers are caused by HPV, a common virus that can 
be passed from one person to another during sex. Cervical 
cancer usually occurs in people older than 30 years of age. 

In 2021, there were 371 deaths from cervical cancer in Florida 
with 30 of these deaths, or 8%, from Broward County (www.
flhealthcharts.gov). With routine screening, vaccinations and 
maintaining a healthy lifestyle, cervical cancer is preventable. 
According to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
(CDC), the most important things women can do to help prevent 
cervical cancer are to get vaccinated against HPV, have regular 
pap tests and go back to the doctor if screening test results are 
not normal. Other strategies to lower risk for cervical cancer 
include avoiding smoking and using condoms during sex.

The HPV vaccine is recommended as a routine vaccination for 
males and females 11 or 12 years of age but can be started 
at age 9. The CDC also recommends vaccination for everyone 
through age 26 if they weren’t vaccinated when they were 
younger. Depending on a patient’s age, the vaccine is given 
as a two or three dose series.  In addition to health care 
providers, DOH-Broward offers the HPV vaccine.

The Florida Department of Health in Broward County’s Florida 
Breast and Cervical Cancer Early Detection Program (FBCCEDP) 
is reminding women to speak to their health care provider 
about receiving a Pap test. The test looks for cell changes on 
the cervix that may become cancer if not treated. A health 
care provider can determine how often a client needs the 
test, which is typically dependent on family history and age. 
If the results are normal, a test may only be necessary once 
every three or five years.

Additionally, eligible women can receive free breast and 
cervical cancer screenings at various locations in Broward, 
Palm Beach and Martin counties through the FBCCEDP. 
Eligibility criteria for free cervical cancer screenings include: 
women ages 50-64 with little or no health insurance, who meet 
income guidelines (at or below 200% of the poverty level) and 
live one of the three counties. For more information and to 
see if you qualify, call 954-762-3649. 

For information about available vaccines through DOH-
Broward including the HPV vaccine, call 954-467-4705. 

More information: 
Florida Breast and Cervical Cancer Early Detection Program: 
https://broward.floridahealth.gov/programs-and-services/
clinical-and-nutrition-services/florida-breast-cervical-
cancer/index.html
Cervical Cancer: https://www.cdc.gov/cancer/cervical/basic_info/
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I hope everyone is having a wonderful summer and finding some time to relax and travel. At 
the city, we have several pieces of good news to share regarding first our  Police Department 
and second our relationship with the Inter Miami professional soccer team. 

In June, the city broke ground on the long-awaited new police headquarters. This new  
192,263-square-foot facility will have sufficient space for a force that has been growing  with 
our city and will be equipped with state-of-the-art technology and resources to help 
in their crime-fighting efforts. 

The construction schedule calls for it to be completed and open in 2025.

It was great to be part of the community-wide effort to bring this project to fruition. The  
top priority of any city is to protect its residents, and that requires a police force that is  
well-trained and well-equipped. We have long prided ourselves in a low-crime rate. And, a 
new police headquarters will help ensure Fort Lauderdale remains a safe place for 

people to live, work and visit. 

Our current police station was built some 60 years ago. It has grown woefully out of  date and is in poor physical condition. 

Fortunately, voters recognized the need and approved a $100 million dollar bond in  2019. A dedicated group of neighbors 
and business leaders working tirelessly in a collective effort to gain the support of voters. 

The new headquarters will consist of a three-story building and parking garage to better  serve the needs of the community. 
The new facility will be built with energy and operationally efficient features such as hurricane-resistant materials.
 
Most importantly, the new headquarters meets modern public safety needs with updated technology and access to 
training. It will allow the Police Department to house an evidence warehouse and firearm training facility on site – increasing 
access to training opportunities and eliminating the need to pay for space elsewhere. It will also include state-of-the-art 
technology to monitor large-scale events and keep an eye on the city overall.

There will also be a community center for surrounding neighborhood associations and other groups to use. 

We also received exciting news recently about soccer super-star Leo Messi joining our very own Inter Miami team at DRV 
PNK Stadium. His debut occurred in mid-July. ​This made it particularly important to bring some unresolved matters with 
the team to a conclusion. 

The team has now paid the city $1.4 million in building permit fees owed from the stadium’s construction. At the same 
time, the city has agreed to allow fan parking on our adjacent property at least through the remainder of this season 
and most likely through next season. We also will work with the team to expedite the construction of additional seating 
because we all know that fan interest is booming. 

Plans for the promised community park at DRV PNK are being crafted as we speak. Those designs will take another year to 
finalize before we could begin construction. Thecity and Inter Miami also are in talks to reach a conclusion about remaining 
differences. We look forward to Messi ending his storied career playing in Fort Lauderdale over the next couple years. Fort 
Lauderdale garnered international attention earlier this year when the Panthers hockey team made the Stanley Cup finals, 
and I’m sure Messi will put us back in the spotlight by leading Inter Miami to victory.

Sincerely,

Dean

DEAN TRANTALIS
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IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS
If you are not sure of the  correct city department, call the main number at 954.828.5000

Animal Care and Adoption	 954.359.1313

Beekeeper	 954.344.1493

Building Services	 954.828.6520

Cable Tv (Comcast) 	 954.252.1937

City Commissioners	 954.828.5004

City Hall (General Info)	 954.828.5000

Code Violations (see Hotline)	 954.828.5207

Community Resource Officers	 954-828-6038

Dead Animal (Road Kill)	 954.828.8000

Aircraft Noise Reporting Line	 954.828.6666

  - www.fortlauderdale.gov/departments

Federal Aviation Administration

  - (FAA) Safety Complaints	 866.835.5322

Fire Department (non-emergency) 	 954.828.6800

Florida Department of Health

  - Broward County	 954.467.4700

Hazardous Waste	 954.765.4999

IRS	 800.908.4490

Library (Imperial Point Branch)	 954.357.6530

Mayor’s Office	 954.828.5003

Mosquito Control (Broward) 	 954.765.4062 

Parks and Rec (Playground)	 954.828.7275

Police and Fire Emergency 	 911

Police (Non-Emergency) 	 954.764.HELP

Power Outages	 800.4OUTAGE

Recycling	 954.828.8000

Signs (Median)	 954.847.2600

Streets (Potholes, etc.)	 954.828.8000

Streetlights	 800-468-8243

Traffic Engineering	 954.828.5761

Traffic Signals (Malfunctions)	 954.847.2600

Trash (Bulk, Carts, etc.)	 954.828.8000

Trees (Severely Trimmed)	 954.828.5200

Trees (Swales/Medians)	 954.828.7275

Utilities	 954.828.8000

Utilities Billing	 954.828.5150

Zoning Information	 954.828.5203

In an emergency, please call 911

Beginning august 1st, Fort lauderdale is moving to a new  
phone number for non-emergency public safety calls.

For all other City of Fort Lauderdale inquiries, please call the 24-hour Customer 
Service Center at 954-828-8000 or visit www.fortlauderdale.gov/lauderserv.

new non-emergency phone numBer 

call: (954) 764-help
Please use this number only if you require non-emergency police or fire services.

CODE ENFORCEMENT
cenhancement@fortlauderdale.gov 

for responses within 24 hours.

A message from the Fort Lauderdale Police 
Department - For noise complaints related to home 
rentals or other non-emergency issues, please call 954-764-
4357 The police will quickly file a report and then forward 
it to Code Enforcement. 

ADVERTISING RATES:
SIZE.................................................. PRICE

1/8 page (3.5 x 2)............................ $100
1/4 page (3.5 x 4.75)....................... $135
1/3 page (7.5 x 3)............................ $160
1/2 page (7.5 x 4)............................ $225
Full page (7.5 x 10)......................... $425
Self printed insert......................... $335
IPA printed insert.......................... $425

WIDTH x HEIGHTYOUR AD COULD 
BE HERE!

OUR NEWSLETTER REACHES ALMOST 

3000 HOMES PLUS ONLINE PRESENCE

FOR MORE INFO CALL BETTY

AT 954.938.9230
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District Update: In 2022, Fort Lauderdale was named one of the best new places to start a business. There was an 
89% increase in new businesses in the greater Fort Lauderdale area from 2021 to 2022. If you look at the longer-
term impact from 2019, there was a 155% increase in businesses in the area. As we wait for the 2023 numbers to be 
released, we are expecting even better figures, and our area will continue to grow. Entrepreneurship is the lifeblood 
of a strong economy and community, and we are delighted to welcome them. The Broward County Public Schools 
(BCPS) were recognized as some of the best public school systems in America. Pompano Beach High School and 
McFatter were among the top 2% of schools in the nation. With five high schools in the top 5% in the nation, BCPS 
is certainly in a good position.

Ron DeSantis signed the new freedom budget this week which includes $20 million for a second round of $5000 
recruitment bonuses. In addition, the budget adds $110 million for recognition bonuses for local first responders. 
Lastly, the budget includes $100 million to boost pay for Correctional and Probation officers.

Hurricane Season Update: Hurricane season is upon us, which runs from June 1st to November 1st. Make sure you 
know your evacuation route. To prepare for the hurricane season, monitor your local TV and radio for updates. You 
can also visit https://www.nhc.noaa.gov/ to stay up-to-date on the most recent positions of the storms. As always, be 
sure to follow the instructions of local and county officials regarding evacuation and other updates.

Beach Update: As many of you enjoy the beaches in Florida this summer, be aware of the seaweed entering the 
coast, as it can contain Vibrio vulnificus. When seaweed mixes with plastic, it can start to develop bacteria. Be aware 
of signs posted at your local beach and alerts issued by local authorities.

Legislative Update: The legislative session has ended, and we will be heading back up to Tallahassee in mid-September. 
On a very positive note, the budget for 2023 was released and we secured funding for all seven of our projects. There 
will be over $10 million dollars allocated to fund projects in Broward County. These projects will positively impact our 
community, helping to repair our bridges, roadways, and other infrastructure.

Governor DeSantis has signed into law a bill which requires the Department of Health (DOH) to contract with a 
community-based sickle cell disease medical treatment and research center. This center will establish and maintain 
a registry to track outcome measures of newborns identified as carriers of sickle cell disease. The bill requires a 
screening provider to notify the primary care physician of an infant who tests positive for sickle cell disease and to 
submit the results of the screening to the DOH for inclusion in the sickle cell registry. The bill allocates $1,060,804 in 
recurring funds and $21,355 in non-recurring funds to the DOH.

As always, it is an honor to represent you as your State Representative in Tallahassee.

Chip LaMarca
State Representative
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2021 LEGISLATIVE SESSION UPDATE:

2023 is off to a busy start! Committee Weeks have flown by and the 2023 Legislative Session begins on March 11th. Looking 
back on the major milestones and accomplishments of the 2022 legislative session, Florida has led the way on several key 
issues, most importantly we have nation-leading economy. The Florida unemployment rate continued to decline in 2022, 
dropping well below 2.6%, which is 1.1% lower than the nations average, and 24 consecutive months that the unemployment 
rate has remained before the nations. 

Florida had record response and recovery from major hurricanes. Law Enforcement, Fire Rescue, and Search and Rescue 
all deployed to Southwest Florida following Hurricane Ian. Over 2,000 residents were evacuated in the hardest hit areas. 
Within 2 days following the storm, 43,000 utility restoration personnel responded with the help of 30 other states providing 
support. With the hard work and dedication of everyone involved, 4 days after landfall of the storm, over 2 million utility 
accounts had power back up and running. Within 48 hours after Hurricane Ian, 20 points of distribution were operational 
assisting with distributing 51 million bottles of water, 14 million meals, and 308,000 bags of ice. Hurricane Nicole resulted 
in widespread coastal erosion on the east Coast, damaging structures along the coastline. The recovery efforts were more 
scaled back compared to Hurricane Ian. During Hurricane Nicole, over 8,500 meals were severed. 

Florida continues to lead the way in education. Florida was ranked the number one system for higher education in the nation 
by US News and World report for the 6th consecutive year. Both UF and FSU ranked among the top 20 public universities in 
the US. In the Freedom First Budget, $29 billion was allocated for PreK-20 education for the 2023-2024 school year. The state 
invested a record breaking $800 million to continue to raise the minimum teacher salary, and salary increases for veteran 
teachers. We also raised per student funding for K-12, allocating $170 per student. 

We are also leading the way in historic funding for our natural resources. Governor DeSantis signed a new executive order, 
Achieving Even More Now for Florida’s Environment, to advance our protections for our environment and water quality in 
Florida. 

This order directs the Department of Environmental Protection to:
• Secure an historic $3.5 billion over the next four years for Everglades restoration and protection of our water resources,
including water quality and water supply.

• Expand the existing Wastewater Grant Program
by broadening project eligibility to address
impacts to water quality from nonpoint sources
such as stormwater and agricultural runoff.

• Coordinate with the Department of Economic
Opportunity to improve local government long-
term comprehensive planning to encourage
successful and sustainable growth while
protecting natural resources.

• Strengthen BMAPs, which provide a roadmap to
restoring water quality and reducing pollutants,
to include the specific projects necessary to meet
the requisite water quality standards to achieve
restoration goals.

• Ensure continued funding for statewide
resilience projects through the Resilient Florida
Program.

As always, it is an honor to serve you as your State 
Representative,

Chip LaMarca
State Representative
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CLEAN UP DAY VOLUNTEERS SCHOOL BOARD MEMBER FOR DISTRICT 3

I am Sarah Leonardi and am honored to share some recent Broward Schools updates as 
your District 3 school board member.

With the district’s first semester of the 2022-2023 school year behind us, much progress 
has been made in the district. The new Rickards Middle School project continues to move 
forward and there’s new construction activity every day. The same can be said for the new 
addition at Northeast High School. We will soon break ground on Stranahan High School’s 
new cafeteria. These are long overdue facilities improvements for our schools out east. 
I am thankful to the community for your advocacy and am proud to be a part of these 
changes. 

Districtwide, the SMART bond has turned a corner and is making real headway. After years 
of complications, we now have a record number of projects in construction and are on 
track for timely completion. This is something to celebrate. 

Finally, we recently learned that our graduation rates for the 2021-2022 school year exceeded 
our pre-pandemic graduation rates.  The Florida Department of Education released the 
Federal Graduation Rates for the 2021/22 school year, which illustrates the Broward County 
Public Schools (BCPS) graduation rate at 87.2%. This rate reflects an increase from the 

Sarah Leonardi

District’s 2018/19 graduation rate of 86.2%, which is the last school year prior to the pandemic when seniors had to meet 
state standardized assessment requirements, including the Algebra I End-of-Course Exam and the English Language Arts 
10th grade Florida Standards Assessment. These requirements were waived during the 2019/20 and 2020/21 school years. 

I am pleased to share positive news coming out of our school district and always love to get feedback from you. Please know 
that I am available to you if you ever have any questions or concerns. I can be reached at sarah.leonardi@browardschools.
com and 954-412-9188.

Sarah Leonardi, School Board Member, District 3, Pronouns: She/Her/Hers
600 S.E. 3rd Avenue, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301
954-412-9188 (Cell)   754-321-2003 (Office)    754-321-2700 (Fax)

Linda Posey, PA
Fort Lauderdale Beach

Florida 100
cell: 954.224.1596

lindaposey@msn.com

I KNOW
IMPERIAL
POINT
I LIVE HERE!
I have sold all my listings & I am looking 
for new homes to sell !
I will credit you $1.000.00 at closing
when you list or purchase from me !!!
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one is nice, but two is better

Hello Imperial Point Neighbor! We wanted to introduce ourselves as 

your local real estate team.

As the market continues to change, it’s helpful to keep track of the 

value of your home. Let us help you with a free curated market 

analysis.

why us?

List or buy with us:

We’ll gift you or your charity of choice $1000.

perfect story for every property to drive the narrative from an open 

house to a successful close. Everyone leaves the table feeling like a 

winner and our Clients become family.

Our home sales, development and marketing 

experience makes us an unstoppable team. We 

treat each home like it is our own and craft the

gabrielle ditommaso

Luxury Estate Agent

215.840.2081

gabriellefloridarealtor.com

gabrielleditommasolgmail.com

tricia bernstein

Luxury Estate Agent

561.677.9566

triciabernstein.com

tricia.bernsteinlcompass.com

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS

YOUR AD COULD BE HERE!
OUR NEWSLETTER REACHES ALMOST 3000 HOMES PLUS ONLINE PRESENCE

FOR MORE INFO CALL BETTY AT 954.938.9230
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SERVICES UPDATE

Greetings Imperial Point Residents!  With record-breaking temperatures happening 
almost day, I hope everyone is staying cool and hydrated.  

If you ever had a court case and needed a certified copy of a document from that 
file, the traditional methods were all manual.  It meant a trip to the courthouse or 
you had to mail in a request with payment.

For some time now, my office has been offering  Electronic Certified Court 
Documents for purchase on the Clerk’s website. Each electronic certified document 
uses advanced encrypted features to produce a tamper proof electronic certified 
document that will include a unique Clerk of Court digital signature.
With Electronic Certified Documents, we took steps to serve a digital society and 
tackle document fraud while increasing efficiency.  Please visit this link for more 
information and to watch a brief video explaining the eCertify process
www.browardclerk.org/OnlineServices/ElectronicCertifiedDocuments#Overview.

Benefits of Electronic Certified Documents are:
	 •	 Online
	 •	 Real-time
	 •	 Convenient

3220 NE 58 Street
 On deep water, heated pool,
4 bedroom, 5 bath, 3 car ga-

rage, call me for details

 6260 NE 20 Terrace
4 bedroom, 3 bath
2 car garage, pool
Private boat dock

Ocean access waterway!!

FOR RENT

 806 Cypress Blvd.
3 bedroom, corner unit
Palm aire community

$378,000

Call me for more info 954 224 1596

Linda Posey, PA
Fort Lauderdale Beach

Florida 100
cell: 954.224.1596

lindaposey@msn.com

	 •	 Secure
	 •	 Efficient
	 •	 Environmental friendly

In order to purchase an Electronic Certified Court Document on the website, the document must be in a viewable 
electronic format. These are usually documents that were filed after the 2013 implementation of eFiling. If the case 
and/or document you are looking for is not available for viewing on the website, i.e., documents filed in paper form 
prior to 2013, you may submit a Court Records Request, or you may view or obtain court records in-person.

Please continue to stay safe!

Brenda D. Forman

Brenda D. Forman
Broward County Clerk of Courts
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Full-service title company

Attorney owned and operated 32 years in the tri-county area… 
All staff members have 10 years plus of experience

CALL  954-772-4100  OR  EMAIL US AT  INFO@COASTAL-TITLE.COM

A full service title company

COMING SOON!

•	 Residential & Commercial Closings

•	 Business Closings

•	 Title Insurance
	 for owners policy and/or lender policy

•	 Preparation of private
	 mortgage documents
	 for hard money lenders

•	 Preparation of quit claim deeds,
	 life estate deeds, “ladybird deeds”

•	 Preparation of lease agreements

•	 Seller representation and
	 document preparation 

Located in Imperial Square, 5975 N. Federal Hwy, Suite 123, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33308
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More career opportunities. More chances to make a difference.
A lot has changed since 1938, but one thing never will – our dedication to providing  

career advancement and the highest quality care for the people who call South Florida home.

Join our team as we define the future of medicine at BrowardHealth.org/Careers.

BrowardHealth.org/85

M0000_BHC_85Years-Recuitment-CImperialPointHOA_7.5x10-PRESS.indd   1M0000_BHC_85Years-Recuitment-CImperialPointHOA_7.5x10-PRESS.indd   1 7/7/23   2:30 PM7/7/23   2:30 PM
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BROWARD HEALTH - A NEW LEASE ON LIFE

Forty-four-year-old Laura 
Hennebery has worked as a 
teacher for more than 20 years 
and currently teaches health 
opportunities through physical 
education (H.O.P.E.) classes. The 
North Lauderdale resident is part 
of a close-knit family and enjoys 
spending time with her four sisters 
and her dad.  

Especially now that she lost 155 
pounds after bariatric surgery at 
Broward Health Imperial Point.  

Like many people, Hennebery’s 
weight struggles began in 
childhood. For years, she tried 
losing weight through diet and 
activity. Different programs 
worked for short periods, but she 
continued experiencing seasonal 
weight loss and gain and never 
made the progress she hoped for. 

She reached her heaviest weight of 365 pounds after Thanksgiving in 2018. After that, she found some success with a 
Keto diet, losing 85 pounds in 2019, but couldn’t maintain it. When the pandemic struck, she gained 50 pounds back.  

Then, in 2021, she had a health scare one morning before school, experiencing extreme chest pain and difficulty 
breathing. While her symptoms subsided, her blood pressure was off the chart. She went to a cardiologist who, in 
addition to diagnosing her with acid reflux, recommended weight loss surgery. Her primary care doctor agreed.  

Laura made an appointment with bariatric surgeon Chi Zhang, M.D., who put her at ease from the first moment she 
met him. 

“I was immediately comfortable with Dr. Zhang and his office manager,” Hennebery said. “They are very attentive. 
I felt like I was their only patient. But then when I went to their office, I realized they treated everyone the same 
wonderful way.”  

Hennebery shared everything she learned about bariatric surgery with her dad who struggled with weight gain and 
diabetes during COVID. They both decided to get surgery.   

Hennebery had a gastric bypass surgery in July 2021.  

By December 2022, she surpassed her original weight loss goal and kept going.  

“I feel fantastic,” she said. “I appreciate the little things like wearing the clothes I always wanted to and not worrying 
about bumping into people as I walk through a crowd or down the aisles of my classroom.”  

Her father is also doing well and feeling better after bariatric surgery. “It’s been great having a partner during this 
journey. It’s been life-changing.”  

For more information on bariatric surgery, visit https://www.browardhealth.org/services/bariatric-surgery. 
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SCHOOL BOARD UPDATE

Greetings, Imperial Point! The 2022-2023 school year ended on a positive note. We 
recently hired a new superintendent, Dr. Peter Licata, and some great news about 
student performance to report. 

I am excited for Broward County Public Schools’ next chapter with Dr. Licata as 
superintendent of schools. Dr. Licata is coming to us after a decades-long and 
distinguished career in Palm Beach County. To learn more about Dr. Licata, you can 
visit: https://bit.ly/WelcomeLicata.

The 2022-2023 school year was the first year Florida public schools implemented 
the new FAST assessment, and our students outperformed the state average in 
many categories. They also outperformed most of the large urban school districts 
in Florida. This is big news for Broward County Public Schools. Thank you to all of 
our educators and families for supporting and nurturing our students and ensuring 
their success. You can read more about this at: https://bit.ly/BrowardFAST.

In terms of facilities updates in District 3, the new addition at Northeast High School 
is on track to be ready for students at the start of the 2023-2024 school year. This is 
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The City of Fort Lauderdale has decided to replace their 1954 Fiveash Water Treatment Plant (WTP) that can provide up 
to 75 million gallons per day (MGD) of potable water to their residents including 6 other cities/municipalities of Wilton 
Manors, Oakland Park, Tamarac, Davie, Lauderdale-by-the-Sea and Sea Ranch Lakes. The City Commission will be voting 
to either approve or reject a $666 million dollars “Public-Private Partnership” (3P) contract to design-build a new WTP 
only having a 50 MGD water production capacity estimated to take 42 months (3 1/2 years) to construct. The proposed 
WTP will not be located at the existing Fiveash WTP Site, but rather located 4 miles further away at the Prospect Wellfield 
Site adjacent to the City’s Executive Airport (FXE). Last year the City received four unsolicited 3P bids (initially not made 
public) to review and determined the most acceptable partner was IDE Technologies to oversee the design-build and 
Ridgewood to finance only 25% with the City financing 75% to operate, manage and maintain the new proposed WTP 
project. Many other municipalities in Florida and throughout the country have tried 3P contracts to design-build WTP 
projects only to experience serious problems with delays, design disputes, excessive construction costs, equipment 
and operation failures ending up in litigation. Most municipalities have used the “Request for Proposal” (RFP) contract 
method for water treatment plant design-build projects with higher success in project completion with greater cost 
savings and less operational problems resulting in higher water quality at lower costs to their utility customers.  

The current water treatment process at the Fiveash WTP is considered antiquated by today’s water treatment standards 
in using lime softening and disinfection with chlorine and ammonia (chloramine) to kill any bacteriological organisms. 
The City has decided to use the nanofiltration membrane treatment process for the new 50 MGD WTP as was previously 
done in 2008 to convert their existing Peele-Dixie WTP from a lime softening process to a nanofiltration membrane 
system to achieve a total of 12 MGD potable water production. This nanofiltration treatment produces only 85% of the 
raw water as “permeate” and the remaining 15% as “concentrate” water which must be disposed of via a deep injection 
well at a depth of approximately 3,000 feet to the Bolder Zone. This would require the City to obtain seventeen 3 MGD 
nanofiltration units to produce 51 MGD of water and would need to apply for permits to construct two deep injection 
wells from the Department of Environmental Protection and increase their South Florida Water Management District 
Permit to withdraw up to 57.5 million gallons of water from the Biscayne Aquifer as opposed to only 50 million gallons 
for another WTP method not using the nanofiltration filtering system. 

Although the City’s appointed “Infrastructure Task Force Advisory Committee” (ITFAC), which I am the Civil Engineer 
Member, recommended last year for the City to pursue the RFP Contract method commonly used for treatment plant 
“design-build” projects, but the City decided to obtain unsolicited bids using a P3 Contract method. There are concerns 
in not utilizing the existing Fiveash WTP Site and relocating the new WTP on the Prospect Wellfield site that is next to 
the FXE Airport increasing potential safety and pollution concerns. The P3 design-build contracts have historically en-
countered problems with increased costs for design-build; control of operation and treatment costs to provide profits 
to the investors that causes higher utility bills to the utility customers. The City has assured their utility customers that 
they have control of the financing and managing of the contract and subsequently will have control of the operation 
and personnel at the new future WTP; however, the negotiations are still in progress as of this writing. 

NEW WATER TREATMENT PLANT
ESTIMATED TO COST $666 MILLION

by Ralph Zeltman

Existing Fiveash Water Treatment Plant Constructed in 1954

BROWARD COUNTY CLERK OF THE COURTS
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BROWARD COUNTY CLERK OF THE COURTS

Happy New Year! I sincerely hope that everyone had an enjoyable, healthy and safe 
holiday season.  It’s hard to believe that we will be two months in to 2023 as you 
read this.  “Time flies” was never more true. Looking forward, I am optimistic that 
2023 holds many changes and endless opportunities that will keep us moving in a 
positive direction.

Did you know…
Unless you are going to take your ticket to court, Civil traffic infractions must be 
paid within 30 calendar days from the date the citation was issued. Failure to pay 
may result in Driver License suspension and late fees and reinstatement fees may 
be assessed.

When you elect this option, it is considered a conviction and points may be assessed 
to your driver license. You are not allowed to elect the driving school option at a 
later date.

To pay a ticket, the following options are available:
• Pay in person: at any Service Location (4 courthouses in Broward)
• Pay by mail: Brenda D. Forman, Clerk of Courts

P.O. Box 14610 Fort Lauderdale, FL 33302-4610 *Do not send cash*
• Pay online: at www.browardclerk.org (using the Online Fine Payment service)

Brenda D. Forman
Broward County Clerk of Courts

The Broward County Clerk of Courts Online Fine Payment service is provided as a convenience to the public. Use of this 
service in no way relieves the defendant from the responsibility of paying a traffic or misdemeanor fine, or making an 
election in a timely manner. If the defendant finds that certain case information has not been entered, or if any of these 
systems are not functional, it is still the responsibility of the defendant to make a payment or election to the clerk of 
courts office prior to the due date. This option is only available to pay off the entire amount due. No partial payments 
can be made via the Online Fine Payment Services.

The defendant may use the Online Fine Payment service to pay a Traffic or Misdemeanor fine and, if they choose, elect 
the option to attend driving school. If the defendant elects the option to attend driving school, they are responsible 
for locating, registering and completing the driving school in which they choose to attend within ninety (90) days of 
electing the option.

If you have an inability to pay the fines and fees in full, you may go to any service location to see if you are eligible to 
enroll in a payment plan. For additional information, please visit www.browardclerk.org.
Please visit our Facebook page at @browardclerkofcourts or our website at www.browardclerk.org to stay up to date 
on operational announcements and current events related to court activities.  We are also available to answer questions 
Monday through Friday (excluding holidays) at 954-831-6565.

Sarah Leonardi

a well-deserved beautiful new building for Northeast, and I’m so thrilled for students to start learning in that facility. 
Unfortunately, the new building at Rickards Middle School continues to experience delays. I continue to demand 
accountability for these delays and will keep updating you on the progress of that. The new cafeteria at Stranahan 
High School is progressing quickly and is actually ahead of schedule. 

Christine Cosentino
954-257-1448

blkwh88@yahoo.com 
25 Years experience locally

  CHILDREN:  Ages 3 through High School
Fun & Upbeat!

  ADULTS:  Play In Weeks Not Years!
You Select Your Songs

Movies • TV • Broadway • Big Band • Top 40

  ENTERTAINMENT:
Birthdays • Anniversaries • Weddings • Parties

Reasonable Rates

in your home
PRIVATE PIANO INSTRUCTION

I hope that our students, educators, and families had 
a restful summer break and are energized to start the 
new school year. As always, if you have any questions 
or concerns, please feel free to contact me at  sarah.
leonardi@browardschools.com or 954-412-9188. 

Sarah Leonardi
School Board Member, District 3
Pronouns: She/Her/Hers
600 S.E. 3rd Avenue
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301
954-412-9188 (Cell)
754-321-2003 (Office)
754-321-2700 (Fax)
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News Updates - Attention All Imperial Point Branch (IP) Library Patrons:
• Imperial Point Branch’s elevator and outdoor book drops are closed for maintenance until further notice. If you are 
unable to climb stairs, please call the library at 954-357-6530 to schedule curbside pick-up or to request the items be 
delivered to a different library location.

• Imperial Point Branch is still open for events, classes, public computer use, study room use, free Wi-Fi, sitting areas 
for reading, and checking out materials.

• Currently, we are unable to accept book donations. Please donate your items to another library branch or charity 
thrift stores.

• IP is no longer listed as a “Pick up Library” location on the library’s website and app because we have stopped 
deliveries of hold requests being sent to IP.

• If you are unable to travel to other library branches, then please call us at 954-357-6530 with your library card number 
and request that your items on hold be suspended temporarily until July 31, 2023, or later. This will save your place on 
the wait list.

NEWS AND EVENTS FOR THE
IMPERIAL POINT BRANCH LIBRARY

Here are the two branches closest to the Imperial 
Point Branch (IP) Library:

Pompano Beach Library and Cultural Center
(PO, about 3-miles north of IP). Contact: 954-357-7595. 
50 W Atlantic Boulevard, Pompano Beach, FL 33060.
Monday: 12:00PM-8:00PM
Tuesday: 12:00PM-8:00PM
Wednesday: 10:00AM-6:00PM
Thursday: 10:00AM-6:00PM
Friday: 10:00AM-6:00PM
Saturday: 10:00AM-6:00PM
Sunday: CLOSED

Galt Ocean Mile Reading Center
(GO, about 3-miles south of IP). Contact: 954-357-7840. 
3403 Galt Ocean Drive, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33308.
Monday: 10:00AM-6:00PM
Tuesday: 10:00AM-6:00PM
Wednesday: CLOSED
Thursday: 12:00PM-8:00PM
Friday: 10:00AM-6:00PM
Saturday: 10:00AM-6:00PM
Sunday: CLOSED

Other Branch Locations are listed on the website. 
Visit www.broward.org/Library and select Branch 
Locations for the Quick Links menu bar.

Phone: 954-357-6530  
Location: 5985 N Federal Highway, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33308

Hours of Operation: Monday, Thursday, Friday & Saturday, 10:00am-6:00pm and
Tuesday & Wednesday, 12:00-8:00pm. Sunday: Closed.

Summer Learning Programs:
Visit www.broward.org/library/summer and register online 
for the summer learning program.

How it works:
Create a Broward County Library Beanstack account and 
pre-enroll for summer 2023 challenges. If your reader is a 
Broward County Public Schools student, be sure to link their 
school and public library accounts so their reading gets 
logged in both places all summer.
Log the books you’ve read and library events you have 
attended on Beanstack’s website or in the Beanstack 
Tracker app available for Apple and Android.
Read, write reviews, and complete activities anytime 
between June 1 and August 12 to earn chances to win 
prizes.
Scan code for link to the Beanstack tracker app:
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS

‘Annual Percentage Yield (APY) effective 07/17/23. CDs offered by Edward Jones are bank-issued and FDIC-insured up to $250,000 
(principal and interest accrued but not yet paid) per depositor, per insured depository institution, for each account ownership cate-
gory. Please visit www.fdic.gov or contact your financial advisor for additional information. Subject to availability and price change. 
CD values are subject to interest rate risk such that when interest rates rise, the prices of CDs can decrease. If CDs are sold prior to 
maturity, the investor can lose principal value. FDIC insurance does not cover losses in market value. Early withdrawal may not be 
permitted. Yields quoted are net of all commissions. CDs require the distribution of interest and do not allow interest to compound. 
CDs offered through Edward Jones are issued by banks and thrifts nationwide. All CDs sold by Edward Jones are registered with the 
Depository Trust Corp. (OTC).

FDl-1867M-A AECSPAD 19421910

754 209 8181

I live inIMPERIAL POINT 

YOUR AD COULD BE HERE!
OUR NEWSLETTER REACHES ALMOST 3000 HOMES PLUS ONLINE PRESENCE

FOR MORE INFO CALL BETTY AT 954.938.9230
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS

Water and Wastewater Rate Increases: 
Here’s What You Need to Know

Public Hearings on these increases will be held on September 5 and 13, 2023 at 5:01 p.m. 
at The Parker located at 707 Northeast 8th Street, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33304.

Attention, City of Fort  
Lauderdale residents! 
We have an important announcement regarding 
your water and wastewater rates. Starting in 
FY24 (October 1, 2023), a series of incremental 
increases will be needed to support the construction 
of a state-of-the-art water treatment facility.

In February, the City Commission approved the 
construction of the Prospect Lake Clean Water 
Center. This facility will replace the aging Fiveash 
water treatment facility, significantly enhancing 
the water service provided by the City of Fort 
Lauderdale to our residents. This cutting-edge 
facility is being built to ensure you receive the 
highest quality water, meeting rigorous standards 
for cleanliness and clarity. Investing in this state-of-
the-art infrastructure will provide long-term benefits 
to the entire community.

By the Numbers
Expect gradual increases over the next few years.

 Fiscal Year 2024 14 %

 Fiscal Year 2025 14.4%

 Fiscal Year 2026 9%   

 Fiscal Year 2027 6.7%

Added Benefits for You
These rate adjustments will bring you clean, clear 
water and introduce modern technology to help you 
monitor and manage your water usage effectively 
and in real time.

If you would like this publication in an alternate format, please call (954) 828-4755 or email strategiccommunications@fortlauderdale.gov. 

8892394

City of Fort LauderdaleMunicipal Service Bill700 N.W. 19th AveFort Lauderdale Florida 33311
Municipal Services Information

Water Billing:
954-828-5150

24-Hour Customer Service: 954-828-8000

E-Mail: customerservice@fortlauderdale.gov

Lobby Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:00AM to 4:00PM
Pay Online At: utilitybilling.fortlauderdale.gov

Account Number Bill Type Due Date Amount Due

0000000
Regular 6/19/23 $130.69

0

ABCDEF
NAME
ADDRESS LINE 1ADDRESS LINE 2
FADFAFTDDTTAFFFFTDAATTTDFFFADTDAFTFADFAFDFTTFFAFFFDAAADTDFFFATTTFService Address: 

Address line

Customer Name HereLiving Units

1
Period

4/25/23 to 5/24/23
Days

30
Previous Bill

$112.17
Payments

-$112.17
Adjustments

$0.00
Past Due ***

$0.00
Penalties

$0.00
Current

$130.69
Total Due

$130.69

     Water
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            Last Year
Current   

Reading

Description

Meter/Dial Previous Current Usage $ Amount

Water Single Family in the City
000000000-0

1,411 1,416 5
$22.20

Water Base (5/8 inch Water meter)

$5.47

Water Monthly Fixed Charge

$2.79

Utility Tax

$2.77

Sanitation SF 1 Crt Operations

$45.78

Sewer Single Family City

$37.79

Sewer Base City

$10.98

Sewer Monthly Fixed Charge

$2.91
$130.69

Public hearing on utility rate increase on September 5th and September 13th, please see back of bill for more 

information.   

Detach and return this stub with remittance - Please make check payable in US funds to CITY of FORT LAUDERDALE - Allow 5 days for mailing

Account Number
Address Served

Bill Date
Due Date

Amount Due

0000000
ADDRESS LINE

May 25, 2023 Jun 19, 2023
$130.69City of Fort LauderdaleMunicipal ServicesP.O. Box 31687Tampa, FL 33631-3687FADFAFTDDTTAFFFFTDAATTTDFFFADTDAFTFADFAFDFTTFFAFFFDAAADTDFFFATTTF

Amount Enclosed $

* Temporarily locatedDevelopment Services Department700 N.W. 19th Ave.Fort Lauderdale, FL. 33311
Lobby Hours:Monday - Friday8:00AM - 4:00PMClosed Saturday, Sunday, and Holidays

00000000000000000000000

Office Hours:Monday – Friday8:00AM - 5:00PMClosed Saturday, Sunday, and Holidays

Understanding Your Water Bill
To take a look at a sample water bill, and  
how to calculate your future costs, go to  
ftlcity.info/waterrates.

Scan Me
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ACTIVE MEMBERS AS OF 07/12/23

Platinum Members
Daniel Brewer & Gene Gosselin  
John & Susan Bridgman  
Margaret Campoli  
Amy & Don Cumming 
Terry Deloney & Kevin Reynolds  
Henry Fricke  
Dominic Gallucio  
Dawn & Yhonathan &
  Christian Hamilton 
Ray(mond) & Helen Haruben  
Steve Hickman & Carlos Moran  
James Kotz & Bonnie Bolinger  
Matt & Ida Mancini 
Mark & Carolyn Mariani   
Margaret Matinale  
Michael Penrod & John Slater  
Andrew Pickens & Jimmy Santos  
Jassamine & Jim Redington  
Betty J Shelley  
Bill & Cathy Thixton  
Jose & Christine Vega  
Lorraine Verano  
Dawn & Yhonathan &
  Christian Hamilton 

Gold Members
Sandra Banaszak  
Ken & Carolyn Bradley  
Andrew & Natalia Bray  
Carolyn Brown & Edward Marciniak  
Michael Fegley & Ron Ryan  
Ken & Joyce Fix  
George Hibbs & George DeHeer  
Dolores Kaminski & Pierre Riviere  
Don & Camilla Mitchell  
Frank & Mary Ellen Mullin
Gail Nicolaus  
William Perkins & Robert Goodman  
Bruce & Scharlene Roberts  
Kristin Rozier  
Gregory & Mary Jane Schweiger  
Dexter Sealy  
Scott & Lisa Slinko 
Richard & Martha Steinkamp  
Josh & Karla Ziegelbaum  

Bronze Members
William & Lisa Anderson  
Theodore April & James Murphy  
Dave & Sheri Ash  
Alejandro & Nancy Bacigalupi 
Gregg Brown  
Albert & Ediany Carbon III  
Ronald & Darlene Carlson
Steve Cooper & Ron Schabinger  
Thomas Craterfield & Dennis 
Chartier  

Michael & Lisa Duskin  
Steve & Vickie Estler  
Gregory Everett  
Linda Grabowski &
   Kalissa Grabowski  
Tony Grant & Linda Kurdziolek  
Grace & Walter Grecz  
Paul Guzzardo &
   Murray Lichtenstein  
John & Virginia Hackett  
Donna & Harry Hamilton  
Phil & Susanne Hamilton  
Matt & Katharine Healey
Lynn & David Hutchinson  
Kathy LaSalle  
Jeffrey Levy  
Norman Levy  
Leonard & Ann Mercer  
Bill & Kevin Meyers  
Gene & Linda Monaco  
Gayle & Howard Nelson  
Russell O’Brien  
John & Patricia Raite  
Elaine Richard 
Dave & Vicki Rosenthal  
Donna Shubert & William Yanicki  
Salvatore Summo  
David Kilmnick & Robert Vitelli
Kenji & Yumiko Takahashi  
Enam Walasides  
Dudley Warner & Gregg Zumbrum  
John Watt  & Zhenya Bonchuk  
Michael & Deanne Wier  
Daniel & Laura Young  

General Members
Barbara Abrams
Marie & Joe Alicata
Susan Allegri
Katherine & William Allen
Joe & Jackie Barber
Catherine Bassett
Carl Booker & David Lasalandra
Linda Bosley
Kathleen Cannon
Heather & Jon Carlson
Jim Demarest
Tom & Judy Dempsey
John Dulfer & Shung Chen
Kimberly Durham
Joseph & Susan El Sheikh
Alan Falcone
Ron & Susan Filippone
James Foster & Sarah Schultz
Jim Frank & Fernando Menendez
Margie & Bob Garland
Janice Soderlund Gee
Jeff & Linda Gerum

Robin & Tammy Gipps
Ardith Goethel
Tony Guasco & Omar Arellano
Joshua Harrington
Theresa & Christopher Herman
Janet Hutchins
Gordon & Barbara Innes
Eloy & Susan Jaen, Jr.
Joelle & Ken Kennedy
Samir Koussa
Jim & Laurie Kunkel
Joseph Lentz & Allan Sugar
Michael Lorenzo & Peter Gamma
John Lutes & Dean Crews
Christian Luz
Paul & Livia Manner
Charles “Mitch” McBee
Don & Camilla Mitchell
Llona Osinski
Victoria Pennington
Gary Prianti & James Weber
John Quattrocchi
Jesus Quintero & Maria Chavez
William Rimel & Cheryl Rimel
Jeffrey Rosenthal
Don Roth & Christoff Ton
Anthony Russo & Gary Amezquita
Anthony Samuels
Emily Schulze & Brent Hamilton
Kevin & Amanda Seeley
Alan Silva & Ed CoyleBarranco
Nicolas Sonnenberg
Susan Stark & Jack Richards
Steve & Elise Stimpson
Frederick Swing & Richard Vallari
William Thomas
Adrien Veltri
Thomas Vokes & Robert Hamilton
Sondra Weissman & Evan & Max man
James E. Whiddon
Ralph & Joline Zeltman
Ted & Elizabeth Ziel

Non-Resident
Social Members 2023
Platinum Members
Kathleen Langes  

General Members
Dan & Melissa Gomez

JOIN US ON SOCIAL MEDIA



Imperial Point Association - August / September 2023 25

We will be posting updates and reminders about upoming events,
photos from recent events and much more!

Imperial Point
Neighborhood
Offical Page

Imperial Point
Neighborhood
Association

JOIN US ON SOCIAL MEDIA

Dr. Pamela Ebmeier &  Dr. Cheryl Ebmeier

Family Eyecare +
Independent Eyewear

2641 E Oakland Park Blvd. |  954-563-2211 | www.envisioneyecare.org

on Facebookand Instagram

LIKE US
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MEET N’ GREET AT BLACK ROCK

I just want to thank those of you who came to the Meet and Greet last evening. It was so heartwarming to me to see 
so many of you and some I had not seen for a long time. Also those I had not met before. It was really wonderful and 
I hope you enjoyed yourself. We will do it again in September.
Betty
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS
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MEET N’ GREET AT BLACK ROCK
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HOME OF THE MONTH JUNE
Thank you for selecting our home at 6500 NE 20th Way for Imperial Points Home of the Month!

We grew up in South Florida and have always loved the Imperial Point Neighborhood as it is within 2 
miles from the beach. Our family lives around the corner from us making Imperial Point our family’s 
neighborhood. Our kids attended St Colemans and Cardinal Gibbons which made it convenient 
living in Imperial Point. We have lived in this house for 9 years, our home is a 3-bedroom 2-bath with 
a pool and a 2 car garage. We were lucky to get our home since it’s one of the rare double lots in the 
neighborhood. Updates include painting, driveway and landscaping. The driveway was installed 

by Deco Concrete Inc. 954-962-8009. They did an outstanding 
job. We plan on making this neighborhood and our home the 
place we live for the rest of our life. 

Sincerely,
Kari, Billy, Tristen and Savannah Bookmyer.

IMPERIAL POINT’S

HOME OF THE MONTH

We are now on instagram!
Check us out at
imperialpointneighborhood

find us on
facebook
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HOME OF THE MONTH JULY
Home Of The Month for July was nominated by a neighbor. If you would like to nominate someone, 
contact Jim Weber at jjweber55@gmail.com or 302-545-2259

Here is what July’s nominee had to say:
 I’ve lived here in Imperial Point since I purchased the home in 1995 and I love this neighborhood as 
much today as I did then!  I’ve raised my family in this house and have made many years of wonderful 
memories. I’ve been able to witness magnificent fireworks displays, enjoy the air show flyovers, and bask in 
the gorgeous glow of annual Christmas lights without ever leaving 
the neighborhood!  Residents of the neighborhood, both past and 
present, have always been friendly and those of us with dogs have 
developed a special comradery on our daily walks. I feel blessed to 
have been a part of such a great community all these years.

Veronica Schilling
2001 NE 59th Street

IMPERIAL POINT’S

If you would like to nominate a neighbor for Home Of The Month, 
please contact Jim Weber at jjweber55@gmail.com.

HOME OF THE MONTH
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Imperial Point
22nd Annual 

Fall Harvest Picnic
FREE ENTRANCE

 Free for all Imperial Point Residents! This event is FREE this year to 
reconnect all our Imperial Point Community! Come join us!

For Vendor Registration & Details 
Visit us at www.imperialpoint.org/events 

John Watt: 954-931-4795 jwatt288@gmail.com 
Betty Shelley: 954-938-9230 bjshelley5@gmail.com 
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Includes your logo on all promotions  
Expanded Table in exhibit area [prime location]
Your banner displayed in the park  
$100 Advertising Credit  
Microphone time during event

Platinum $1500

Silver $500

Gold $1000
Includes your logo on all promotions  
6 ft Table in exhibit area [prime location] 
Your banner displayed in the park  
$50 Advertising Credit  
Microphone time during event

 Bronze $250
Includes your logo on all promotions 
Table in exhibit area with banner
$25 Advertising Credit  
Bronze sponsor status for 1 year

Space in exhibit area
Banner displayed at event 

501(c)(3) 
Organization

Sponsorship Opportunities
Where: Dottie Mancini Park       Date: October 21, 2023 
Setup Time: 9-10:45 AM            Event 11 AM – 2 PM 

Sign up early and have more exposure on Facebook and Website!
(Early vendor registration ends 9/1)

(Tax  Deduct ib le)
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THE QUICK AND EASY WAY TO REDUCE YOUR STRESS.

20 MINUTES - $25
NECK, SHOULDERS, BACK & ARMS

Located in the Coral ridge Mall, 3200 N. Federal Hwy., K2, Fort Laud, FL 33306
Phone 954-303-9915

Monday-Saturday 10am-8pm • Sunday 10am-4pm

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS
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Get A FULL PRICE
Purchase O�er On Your House

Tim Johnson
Elevate Brokers of Florida, LLC

954-980-4541
Tim@ElevateBrokers.com

Call or Text Now To Get An Absolutely
NO-OBLIGATION O�er For You To Consider!

Close Whenever You Want!

No Need To List Or Show The House!

Sell Your Home At Full Market Value And
Close Whenever Is Convenient For You!

Our National Cash Buyer Is Buying Homes
At FULL Price And Can Close Whenever You Choose!

The Easiest, Stress-Free Way To Sell Your 
Home At FULL Price Without All The Hassle!


